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Welcome back to Term 2.  

Students have returned after the Easter Break full of 
enthusiasm  which I am sure is helped by the  very 
welcome rain we received over the holidays and in 
the first weeks back at school.  

Thank you to Di and Quintin Plum of Thunderstruck 
Shearing for organising the annual Easter Egg Raffle.  
The major prize was won by Charlie Johnson, with 
2nd prize going to Kylie McDougal. 

I would also like to commend Grace McLean, Lily 
Plum and Dusty Plum who did a terrific job 
representing the school at the Booligal ANZAC Day 
service during the holidays.  

Congratulations to Grace McLean who on the last day 
of Term 1,  represented the Riverina and Booligal 
Public School at the NSW Public Schools Swimming 
Carnival. Grace  took another 2 seconds off her time 
and came 37th in the State for Junior Girls Butterfly.   

This term  our attention turns to Operation Art. The 
students have been busily preparing artworks which 
will form our biannual art exhibition. We are excited 
to have Carrathool Public School joining the 
exhibition this year.  We would like to invite 

everyone to the Exhibition Opening being held on  
Friday 24 May at 6pm –8pm at the Spot, 
Lachlan Street, Hay.  

Last week the students participated in the annual Hay 
Public School Cross Country at Bushy Bend.  I would 
like to thank Sarah Houston and Hay Public School for 
including us again in their sporting events.  Thanks 
also to our parents who volunteered their time at the 
event .  

This term is always a busy one, with the calendar 
already filling up with sporting events and learning 
opportunities.  Next week Stage 3 students will be 
participating in the Public School Debating 
Workshop—a good opportunity to learn new 
communication skills.   On Thursday, the students will 
be competing in the annual Mortimer Shield event in 
Griffith where we have been able to enter a small 
schools team for the first time. The following week 
we will be joining Hay School of the Air at Mossgiel 
for a science day.   Our students cover a lot of 
kilometres to take advantage of these opportunities. I 
would like to thank our parents who happily drive all 
over the countryside to make sure the students never 
miss out.  

Linda Stewart, Principal 
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ANZAC Day  
Over 80 people attended the annual ANZAC day 
service in Booligal during the holidays. Our thanks to 
Mr Mike Cannon and Mr Neil Robinson for organising 
the event . BPS was represented by Lily Plum, Grace 
McLean and Dusty Plum.  

Paper Folding Workshop  
The amazing world of paper folding was unfolded for 
the students by artists Nicholas Jones at a recent 
workshop. Nicholas was an Artist in Residence at The 
Spot during April and we were fortunate to have 
Nicholas and Steph Cattanach visit us to learn about 
Nicholas’s work. The children were able to practice 
their own paper folding using old books to produce 
mesmerising works of art.  

Cross Country  
Last week the students participated in the Hay Public 
School Cross Country event at Bushy Bend. The 
Booligal students training certainly paid off with some 
terrific results. Lily Plum won the 8-9 year girls, Lachy 
Spence came 3rd in the 11 year boys and Grace 
McLean came 3rd in the 10 year girls.  All students 
qualify for the Deniliquin District Cross Country on 
31 May.  As you can see from the photos below 
everyone had a great time. 

Clockwise, Dusty Plum, Lily Plum, Grace McLean, Lachy Spence, 
Hope Job & Max Spence 

Booligal  & District students at ANZAC day 

Max Spence, Nicholas Jones, Hope Job, Lachy Spence, Grace 
McLean, Lily Plum & Dusty Plum 
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Coming Events / Birthdays 

8 March Phil Kettle Writing Workshop 

13 March  PSSA Regional Swimming  
  Carnival 

15 March  Milo Blast Cricket 

17 March  Super Friday (Hay)  

20 March  Debating (Deniliquin)  

21 March  Netball Gala Day (Griffith)  

28 March  Lily Plum B’Day  

5-6 April  PSSA Swimming Homebush 

6 April  Last day of school 

8 April  Booligal Sheep Races 

Kitchen Garden  
The recent rain has 
been very welcomed 
by our families and 
our garden!  The 
students garden beds 
are still producing 
some summer 
produce and the 
winter crops are 
looking amazing.  
We were very 
excited to be picking 
our Pink Lady apples 
this year, which we 
have been enjoying as 
snacks during the day.  
Hope has produced 
an incredible crop of eggplant and a very impressive 
pumpkin, which is being kept for a special recipe to be 
cooked with Miss Chilvers.  
In the kitchen this term, the boys prepared Honey 
Jumbles (while the others did NAPLAN!). We think a 
bit of the dough might have gone missing ….. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Dates  

1 May   Writing workshop part  

3 May   RDO  

6 May   Writing workshop part 2 

9 May   Cross Country (Hay)  

10 May   Super Friday  

14 - 16 May NAPALN 

23 May   Boots Off, Share a laugh 

24 May   Super Friday  

31 May   Cross Country Deni  

5 June   Cluster Day, Mossgiel  

7 June   Super Friday  

10 June   Long Weekend 

14 June   RDO 

16 June   Miss Hicks Birthday !  

21 June   Super Friday  

27 June   Robotics  

28 June   Athletics Carnival Hay  

3 July    Hopes’ Birthday ! 

5 July    Last day of school  

Grace & Hope with their apples 

Max & Dusty …. 


